
Joseph Marsh Obituary 

SHAVERTOWN — Joseph J. Marsh, 78, of Shavertown, passed away on Monday, 
Jan. 29, 2024, at the Meadows Nursing Center, Dallas. 

He was born in Kingston, on Sept. 13, 1945. He was a graduate of Luzerne High 
School, class of 1963. Joseph served in the U.S. Navy from 1963 to 1966, and was 
retired as an electrician from IBEW Local 81, Scranton. 

He was preceded in death by his mother, Rita Hoffman Marsh Lynn; stepfather, Lewis 
Lynn; and daughter, Kimberly Ann Marsh. 

He is survived by his wife, the former Bernadine Urban; several nieces and nephews; 
and great-nieces and great-nephews. 

Friends may call Thursday, Feb. 1, from 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. at St. John the 
Baptist Church, 126 Nesbitt St., Larksville, followed by a Mass of Christian Burial at 
12:30 p.m. Interment will be private in St. Mary's Annunciation Cemetery, Pringle. 

In lieu of flowers, the family asks that memorial contributions be made to the Cystic 
Fibrosis Foundation, 4550 Montgomery Ave., Suite 1100 N, Bethesda, MD 20814. 

 


